
 

 

         
 

 
Mauritania Making Long-Term Investments for Refugees and Host 

Communities  
 
NOUAKCHOTT, 20 June 2020 - On the occasion of World Refugee Day, the World Bank 
and the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR) salute the commitment of 
the Government of Mauritania to continue offering protection to refugees while including the 
needs of refugee and host communities in the development plans of the country.  
 
Mauritania has been and will remain a safe haven for people who are fleeing armed conflict 
in the Sahel. In response to the influx of Malian refugees in the country, the World Bank 
mobilized a total of $68 million from the dedicated window for Refugees and Host 
Communities financed under the 18th replenishment of the International Development 
Association (IDA18), to help improve access to basic infrastructure and services for poor and 
vulnerable communities, including the 60,000 refugees in the Hodh Ech Chargui.  
 
"The financing provided by the Refugee Sub-Window is complementing the humanitarian 
work of UNHCR which focuses on the most fragile areas of the country where climate 
change, poverty and growing insecurity is affecting the daily lives of people," said World 
Bank Country Manager, Laurent Msellati.  
 
For several years, emergency assistance has been covering basic needs such as access to 
health care. Long-term investments are therefore needed to ensure that local host 
communities that are receiving refugees become self-reliant and do not remain dependent on 
assistance in the long term. The World Bank and UNHCR are working closely with the 
government, regional and local authorities, as well as refugees and host communities, to 
ensure that both refugees and their hosts get the support they need.  
 
“While the investments of the Government with the support of the World Bank will bring about 
lasting changes for everyone, the current humanitarian assistance system needs to be 
reinforced to provide a stable environment for those changes to happen,” said Maria 
Stavropoulou, UNHCR Representative in Mauritania. “The conjunction of the regional food 
emergency, COVID-19, and continued conflict in Mali means that humanitarian support for 
refugees and their hosts is more than ever required in Mauritania.”  
 
Contacts:  
World Bank, Khadijetou Cissé, (222) 46 49 18 08, kcisse@worldbank.org 
UNHCR, Viola E. Bruttomesso (222) 42 78 23 05, bruttome@unhcr.org 

https://www.worldbank.org/en/news/press-release/2019/12/13/global-community-renews-commitment-to-the-worlds-poorest-countries-with-82-billion
https://www.worldbank.org/en/news/press-release/2019/12/13/global-community-renews-commitment-to-the-worlds-poorest-countries-with-82-billion
mailto:kcisse@worldbank.org

